Circuit Stewards’ Report for AGM 2024

The Circuit Stewards team his year were pleased to welcome Sally Gall and Sue Gill, who join Janet Bowling, Ann Smallwood, Vic Paylor (property) and Nick Dawson(treasurer). 
Our commitments have included serving on some Circuit committees-Manses, Safeguarding and the Lay Employment Management Group in addition to being members of the Circuit Leadership Team and attending between us, all church councils. This has helped us to be as informed as possible about what goes on in around the Circuit. Meeting lots of different people through these roles is very important and an enjoyable aspect of being a Circuit Steward.
We have also been involved in a lot of decisions regarding property and finance. In particular in relation to both selling and renting out of premises. We appreciate the work that Vic Paylor does in his role as Circuit Property Steward. This is an increasing part of our work, but we are very fortunate to have Angie Creswick and Lois Cross who manage most day-to-day aspects of property so well. As Circuit treasurer Nick Dawson oversees the finances and provides clear, informative reports to the team. We are thankful for his hard work and guidance.
The Circuit Consultation group has been meeting and working this year to draw up realistic proposals for the way forward to address the current financial deficit and propose a suitable staffing policy. These proposals have now been accepted by the Circuit Council to enable the Circuit Leadership Team to get on with the task of helping the Circuit fulfil its mission and objectives.
There are staffing changes in the Circuit this year. We are delighted that Louisa Taylor has been accepted for presbyteral training, though we will be sad to lose her. She has been a great asset to the Circuit.
Rev Andy Lindley is moving on to become Superintendent of the Ryedale Circuit as well as continuing his role with Kairos. Andy has been a valuable member of the Circuit Team. His innovative thinking and inspiring ministry will be greatly missed.
Heather Lewis is moving on from her work within the Children’s and Young People’s team. We appreciate Heather’s contribution to this valuable work and wish her well.
As Circuit Stewards’ we are extremely fortunate to have Rev  David Bidnell as our Superintendent Minister. We value his input, experience and leadership in our decision making and discussions.

As ever, we thank you all for your support and prayers over the year and look forward to what the future brings.

Janet and Ann
